
Dear Parents, 

There is a lot of ‘Fancy Footwear’ on display today as we all support Comic 
Relief. We were delighted that so many children wanted to take part in the 
‘Bake off’ too; all of the designs, and names of the cakes, were very          
imaginative and I know that the children really enjoyed getting stuck into 
the baking. These were sold in the cake sale at the end of the day with the 
proceeds also going to Comic Relief. This afternoon we have all been in our 
Houses preparing for the Southfield Park Dance Off. Each House             
choreographed a short routine to perform to the whole school with the     
winners chosen for the quality, creativity, range of dancers included into the 
routine and most importantly, entertainment value! As always, it was a      
fantastic event and carried off in true Southfield Park Style. The comperes 
for each House, who introduced their dance routine, were confident and    
witty, and great fun was had by all. It is important for the children’s wellbeing to help those less fortunate 
than themselves, and as well as having lots of fun our school community has raised over £300 so far, not 
including the money raised by the cake sale. We will let you know what the total is, including the cake 
sale, next week. Thank you all so much for your generosity and support. 

Attached to this newsletter you will find the most recent Anti Bullying newsletter from Miss Gilby, sharing 
the activities she and the Anti Bullying Ambassadors have been involved in, as well as updating everyone 
on the meeting of the Anti Bullying Partnership meeting that she held this week. The Anti-Bullying       
Partnership meetings are powerful as they involve all stakeholders, staff, children, parents and Governors 
and help us to continue to develop our anti bullying strategies as well as feedback on what is going well.   
Thank you to the parents that gave up their time to attend, and also to Miss Gilby for all her hard work in 
promoting Anti Bullying across the school. 

Year 3 shared their passion for recycling at their year group assembly on Thursday, making sure we are all 
aware of the importance of protecting the environment—they really are ‘Waste Warriors’. It was wonderful 
to see the confidence with which all the children spoke, especially some who have really blossomed in year 
3 and become more bold and self-assured. We were all very proud. Thank you to the Year 3 team for    
planning and rehearsing such an interesting assembly, with such an important message. The assembly was 
well timed to link with our school recycling initiative, launched by Mrs Walker and Mrs Page during     
Monday’s school assembly. All the children (and staff) are collecting crisp packets and biscuit wrappers 
from their lunch boxes each day in an effort to give back to the environment. There are also boxes in the 
entrance hall if you have any at home you would like to add to the collection.     

Sadly, today we have said Goodbye to Ms Votier, the teaching assistant in Faraday 
class. She has been with us for 5 years and during that time had such a positive impact 
on many children and contributed much to our school. She is leaving us to take up an       
exciting role supporting English from Years 4 to 7 at an independent school in Sutton so 
we are all delighted for her but sad to see her go. I am sure you will join me, and the 
staff, in wishing her well. Mrs Helene Lebas will take over the role for the reminder of 
the academic year and I know she will receive a warm welcome from everyone. 
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Attendance this week 
 

Sparky says “well done!” to Victoria 
Class, who had the best attendance 
this week with 100%, and to Elgar, 
Goldsworthy, Lowry, Faraday,     
Nightingale, Redgrave, Holmes,      
Darwin, Newton, Shakespeare,    

Churchill and Attenborough Classes, 
who also had high attendance this week! 
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Our netball team has been in action again this week against with matches against Cuddington Community 
Primary School for both the League and non-league teams.  In a really tight league match Southfield Park 
came out winners by 8:7-phew! The children were marvellous and gave their all in a tense and closely     
contested match. Our non-league team also secured a win, scoring five goals in their 5:1 victory.  We are so 
lucky to have such dedicated coaches in Mrs Yeates and Mrs Glasspool and I know the teams, and their 
parents, really appreciate their efforts, as do we all. Thank you ladies.  

Next week, on Thursday, we will be supporting World 
Down Syndrome Day, and would love the children to wear 
some silly / funky / funny socks or tights. This is to raise 
awareness of Down’s Syndrome, so we aren’t asking for any 
donations, but we look forward to seeing a wonderful array 
of patterns and colours around the school. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Kind regards  

Kate Gee. 



 

Friends of Southfield Park Primary School 
(Registered Charity No. 1110233) 

 

Follow us on Facebook: Friends of Southfield Park Primary 

Follow us on Twitter: @FoSPPEpsom 

Email us: friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

or drop a note in the Friends’ Postbox by the school office. 

 

Family Barn Dance 
 

Our Barn Dance caller is now booked and we are very excited to announce that the tickets will be going 
live this weekend.  The dance is on Friday, 10th May from 6.30pm to 9.30pm so get those dancing shoes 
on.  This is a family event, we will also be running a BBQ and Bar on the night. Tickets will be £5 per 
adult and £2.50 per child.  We only have limited space in the hall so tickets will be on a first come, first 

served basis.  Make sure you book early so don’t miss out. 

Tickets will be on https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/ in the next day or so. 
 

Easter Discos 

Don’t forget about our Easter Discos coming up on Friday, 29th March.  The Infants will be from 5 pm to 
6.30 pm, the Juniors following on from 6.45 pm to 8.15pm. 

Tickets are available to buy online now (https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/). 
 

Easter Bake Off 

We will be having an Easter Cake Sale after school on Thursday, 4th April.  We are looking for those 
bakers amongst you to bring in cakes to the school reception area please, on the morning of the cake sale.  

Shop brought goodies are also welcome as we know time is precious! 

 

 

Dates for Your Diaries 

Fri, 29th March Easter Discos - Infants 5.00 - 6.30 p.m., Juniors 6.45 - 8.15 p.m. 

Thur, 4th April Easter Cake Sale - after school.  More details closer to the time. 

Fri, 10th May Family Barn Dance - 6.30– 9.30 p.m. 

Sat, 15th June Summer Fair - “15 Year Anniversary” - 12 midday to 3.00 p.m. 

 

House T-Shirts for Sports Day 

Sports Day is 24th May 

 

We introduced House T-shirts a few years ago.  The T-shirts are available in the children’s House colours 
with their House names on the back.  They really add to the fun and atmosphere on Sports’ Day and the 

children can also get to wear them for other House events. 
 

A percentage of your purchase goes straight to the Friends to help the school. Please see the order forms 
attached - we need these back by Friday, 5th April (the Friday before Easter) so that we have the T-shirts 

ready before Sports’ Day on Friday, 24th May. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary/
https://twitter.com/FoSPPEpsom
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
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Reading Ranger needed! 
Our wonderful Reading Rangers come into school 
once a week at a regular time to read with a small 
group of children. It makes a massive difference to 
the children, who love having the one-to-one time 
with their adult, and we see a big improvement in 
their reading and comprehension. 

We need one more Reading Ranger, to work with 
the children in Holmes class, so if you have an hour 
or so to spare at the same time every week, and 
would like to commit to helping out, please contact 
Fay Hall, who co-ordinates the Reading Rangers, on  

 

fay.hall@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

 

If you don’t have one       
already, you will need a DBS 
check through the school, so 
just come into the school    
office, or give us a call, to 
get the forms. 

Age, gender and [lack of] 
experience are not an issue, 
and we look forward to     
hearing from you soon! 

Parking around Southfield Park Primary School 
A local resident has emailed asking that we remind parents again about parking considerately on the       
residential roads around school. Parking across driveways and on the pavements results in frustration and 
delays for those who want to go about their business. Even if you expect to be only a short time, for      
dropping off or picking up, please can everyone makes the effort to be thoughtful when they park on the 
roads.   

Surrey County Council recommends that residents contact their local borough or district council's parking 
team if a vehicle is blocking access, who can issue a penalty charge notice if a vehicle is parked across a 
dropped kerb, even if there is no access protection marking painted on the road. 

The council has no enforcement powers against pavement parking in uncontrolled roads. Where there are 
no waiting restrictions (i.e. yellow lines) on the road, enforcement can only be done by Surrey Police. If 
there is a situation where pedestrians, pram or wheel chair users are being forced into a busy road as a    
result of inconsiderate parking, then it should be reported to Surrey Police, on the non-emergency phone 
number 101. 

 

Further information can be found at: 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/policies-plans-consultations/policies-and-plans/traffic-
policy-and-good-practice/parking-policies-and-good-practice/parking-on-footways-pavements 

And 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/parking/restrictions-and-controls/access-protection-
markings-h-bars 

High 5 Netball Success! 
In High 5 Netball fixtures against Cuddington      
Community Primary School yesterday afternoon, 
both the League and Non-league teams worked     
really hard to secure wins against tough opposition. 
The League Players (George Anderson-Smith, Sara 
Annuar, Olivia Chambers, Hannah Coen, Freddie 
Garrod, Lewis Miller and Amelie Paul) won 8:7 - 
close! - and the Non-League Players (Oscar      
Chapman, Hattie Mannering, Mae-Ling McCarthy, 
Joe McDonald, Caitlin Moore, Georgia Reis and 
Maddy Theobald) won 5:1. There was excellent 
play, some exciting goals and an excellent sporting 
ethos! Keep it up netballers! We’re very proud of 
you. 



Having Fun While Helping Others….. 

Well done  

everyone —  

you are amazing! 



Anti-Bullying News-
letter #4 

 

 

This half term, our Anti-Bullying Partnership, which includes children, members of staff, parents and 
governors, met for the second time this year. Our second meeting was hugely positive and I would like 
to say a big a thank you to the members of the partnership for supporting us as a school community. 
The Anti-Bullying Partnership group is having an enormously positive impact upon our anti-bullying 
ethos, provision, policy and events here at school. For more details about this partnership meeting, 
please see the minutes which you can find at the end of this newsletter.      

As always, this half term, our Anti-Bullying Ambassadors have been busy with lots of different jobs 
and I must say that they have been simply brilliant. This half term, the ambassadors have had their    
second training session and a big thank you must go to Jack Winder, our Head Boy and Year 6 Anti-
Bullying Ambassador, for his excellent report (in last week’s newsletter) which included details of the 
training.  

After this training, the Junior Anti-Bullying Ambassadors had the          
opportunity to read a story called ‘Topsy and Tim Help a Friend’ to the 
Infant classes. This story book was kindly given to us by Camilla Ray, 
Mum to Bertie and Willoughby and our parent representative of the Anti-
Bullying Partnership group. The story explores bullying in an age-
appropriate way and makes children aware of strategies they can use if 
they feel somebody is being bullied, such as speaking to a trusted adult. 
Thank you to the ambassadors for being so brave and reading to the      
different classes - I know that the Infant children loved listening to the story and having the story read 
by their peers made it even more special and memorable. 

Earlier this term, our ambassadors launched a    
poster competition in our Anti-Bullying assembly. 
We had a great number of entries and the standard 
was exceptionally high. The ambassadors then had 
to  decide which posters should be placed on our 
Anti-Bullying board in the hall and which should 
be placed around the school and they worked       
together incredibly well to do this tricky task! Then 
they thought carefully about where the different 
posters would be most helpful for their peers 
around the school, e.g. Infant corridor, Junior      
corridor, toilets. The ambassadors then updated our 
board in the hall and also added their handprints to    
remind their peers to lend a hand and to help us stop 
bullying. Thank you and well done to everybody who 
entered the competition, your posters look amazing   
either on the board or 
around the school.  

 

Kind regards, 

Miss Gilby 

PSHE Leader 
 



Anti-Bullying Newsletter #4 cont... 
Anti-Bullying Partnership Minutes – 14.03.19 

Attendees:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Agenda 

 

1. Impact from our first meeting  
 Parent-friendly anti-bullying leaflet has been updated using feedback from the Anti-Bullying 

Partnership group and from parent feedback at Parents’ Evening in November.  This is       
available on the school website, as a hard copy in the office vestibule and has been sent      
electronically via ParentMail. 

 Silver Anti-Bullying Chartermark award symbol has been added to the parent leaflet and the 
school website – anti-bullying section and awards page. It is also now included on the Anti-
Bullying Newsletters (half-termly) which are part of the school newsletter – sent via      
ParentMail.  

 Have emailed two companies to enquire about anti-bullying workshops for the summer term. 
‘Perform for Schools’ and ‘Action Work’. Once they are arranged, I will remind/ask class 
teachers to give children some time (back in the classroom) for reflection and to discuss what 
they have learnt following the workshops.  

 Agreed with Sarah Hutton that when a new child joins a class during the school year, Anti-
Bullying Leaflet for Parents will be included in their information pack.  

 Next academic year we will build upon our good practice and hold a fundraising event to raise 
money for an anti-bullying charity. Also, hold an assembly to explain the work of the charity 
that we are raising money for and explain how they can provide support.  

 

2. How Camilla’s resources have been used here at school 
 ‘We’re All Wonders’ book and the supporting teacher resource pack was used by LG to lead a 

whole school assembly in the spring term.  
 The Anti-Bullying Ambassadors read ‘Topsy and Tim Help a Friend’ to all infant classes     

following their second training session.  

Share updates from ‘what could be even better/actions’ from our last meeting. What 
has been the impact? 

  
Resources from Camilla – how they have been used here at school. 

  
Anti-Bullying Partnership Display Board – writing a little about  ourselves for the 

children to read. 
  
Decide agenda for our next meeting during the summer term (date tbc) 

  

Lauren Gilby 
– Class 
Teacher & 
PSHE Leader             

Gill Glasspool 
– Year 6 
Teaching    
Assistant  

Neil Davies – 
Governor                                            

Camilla Ray – 
Parent       
Representative  

Isabelle Tucker 
– Head Girl and    
Year 6 Anti-
Bullying  
Ambassador                           

Jack Winder – 
Head Boy and    
Year 6 Anti-
Bullying  
Ambassador                           
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3. Anti-Bullying Partnership Display Board 
 LG will be updating the Anti-Bullying Ambassador display board in the atrium to include an 

Anti-Bullying Partnership section. All agreed to write a few sentences about ourselves for the 
children to read alongside our names and photographs.  

 

4. Agenda for our next meeting 
 Our next Anti-Bullying Partnership meeting will have a training focus. Partnership members 

to potentially attend an Ambassador training session.  
 LG also recommended a training programme by the Anti-Bullying Alliance. It is free to create 

an account and complete up to 7 modules. The training section of the website also includes a 
parent anti-bullying tool. Link and website view below: 

 
https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/training-catalogue  
 

https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/training-catalogue


Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 18th  

Tuesday 19th  

Wednesday 20th  

Thursday 21st Year 1 Year Group Assembly, 9am 

World Down Syndrome Day – children can wear brightly coloured socks, 
patterned socks, long socks or tights to raise awareness of Down Syndrome 
— no donations need 

SchoolWearInc coming in to sell new school uniform after school, Infant 
playground. 

Friday 22nd  

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/









